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1. Why are new fees going into effect?  
 
In 2016, the Alaska State Legislature enacted SB74, expanding the requirements for registration with 
and participation in the Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP). The fees will help cover the 
cost of the PDMP according to AS 17.30.200.  Per state law, fees must be set so that the total amount 
of fees collected by the department equals the total operational costs of the database minus all federal 
funds and grants acquired for the operational costs of the database. 
 
2. How were the fees determined? 
 
A fee analysis was conducted on the PDMP program. This analysis is very similar to those conducted 
for any professional licensing program and is provided below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This analysis compares PDMP funding without fees, and fees of $25 and $50. With current grants 
expiring in FY2019 and FY2020, the scenario without fees shows a deficit of ($239,880) at the end of 
FY2021. The division found that the $25.00 fee proposal was most appropriate.  
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3. What do registration fees pay for? 
 
Registration fees offset any remaining expenses that are not covered by the three federal grants the 
division has obtained for PDMP operations.  Expenses include administrative and investigative 
personnel, training, and contracts with database vendors. 
 
4. Who is required to pay the fees?  
 
All actively licensed practitioners with DEA registrations will be required to pay the fees. Practitioners 
include physicians, physician assistants, advanced practice registered nurses, optometrists, dentists, and 
veterinarians. Pharmacists who dispense federally scheduled II – IV controlled substances in the state 
must also comply. 
 
Delegate users, Indian Health Service (IHS) dispensers or prescribers, or Veteran Administration 
dispensers or prescribers are not required to register and therefore are not required to pay the fees. 
 
5. What fees are required and what are the fee amounts?  
 

The following fees are established for registration as required under AS 17.30.200: 

 

 initial registration fee, $25; 

 biennial registration renewal fee, $25. 
 
6. When will the fees be due?  
 
Beginning April 22, 2018, all newly licensed practitioners required to register with the PDMP must 
submit a $25.00 initial registration fee before access to the database is granted. Practitioners should plan 
to make this payment as soon as their license is issued. The $25.00 biennial registration renewal fee will 
be due at the time of renewal for a professional license. Renewal dates can be found here:  
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/cbpl/LicenseExpirationDates.aspx 
 
7. What if I choose not to pay the fees? 
 
All practitioners are required to register and pay the initial PDMP registration fee upon receiving a 
professional license if the practitioner also holds DEA registrations. A practitioner or pharmacist’s 
renewal application cannot be held up for processing for failure to pay the fees; however, licensing 
boards may have the authority to exercise disciplinary sanctions against a licensee who does not comply 
with PDMP registration requirements under AS 17.30.200 and relevant board statutes and regulations. 
 
8. How do I pay the fees? 
 

 Initial payment – use form #08-4760 

 Renewal payment – use form # 08-4761 
 
For more information on the PDMP, please visit www.pdmp.alaska.gov. 
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